
Chalk Hill AP Academy PE and Sports Premium Report 2022-2023 

The PE and Sports Premium is designed to help schools to support all children and young people to live healthy active lives, and to establish the 

foundations of positive and enjoyable participation in regular physical activity. This funding, provided by the Department for Education, is allocated to 

schools who have the freedom to choose how they use it, within clear guidelines.   

https://skillsfunding.service.gov.uk/view-latest-funding/provider-statement/10084739  

   

Academic Year  Funding allocated  

2022-2023 £2,000  

  

Key indicator 1: The engagement of all students in regular physical activity    

Intent  Implementation  Funding 

allocation  

Impact  Sustainability  

To maximise access for 

primary aged students to 

regular sporting and 

adventurous activities (in 

addition to: Timetabled PE, 

120 minutes per week; plus 

social play 15 minutes x5 

and 20 minutes x5 = 145 

minutes per week).  

All students to be offered weekly 
horse-riding, on a rota basis to 
ensure access.  

Timetable to include Forest School 
for all students, 90 minutes per 
week.  

Summer Activity days to include 
sporting activities and outdoor play 
at local parks and rugby club.  

  

£800 fees*  

£200 travel*  

£800 staff*  

  

£37 equipment  

All horse riding places taken, with 
new students joining as places 
become available.  

All student participating in a 
range of physical activities as 
part of weekly Forest School. All 
students engaged in informal 
sports on school site and at 
local outdoor venues as part of 
Activity Days.  

  

Continue ongoing relationship 
with RDA stables.  

  

Ensure trained staff are available 
to continue next academic year.  

Extend this further by 

reinstating Summer Camp for all 

students in July 2023, at Essex 

Outdoors or similar outdoor 

activity centre.  

  

Key indicator 2: Introduce students to a broader range of sports and physical activities   

Intent  Implementation  Funding 

allocation  

Impact  Sustainability  

https://skillsfunding.service.gov.uk/view-latest-funding/provider-statement/10084739


To introduce students to 

new sporting and 

adventurous activities.  

Summer Activity days to include 
trip for all students to Go Ape, 
some students to Foot Golf.  

  

  

£93 fees  

£100 travel  

Students attended and all 
participated positively, in some 
cases conquering their fears.   

  

Extend this further by 

reinstating Summer Camp for all 

students in July 2023, at Essex 

Outdoors or similar outdoor 

activity centre.  

    Broaden range of games and 

activities available at break  and 

lunchtimes 2022-23.  

  

Key indicator 3: Increased knowledge, confidence and skills of key staff in teaching  PE and Sport   

Intent  Implementation  Funding 

allocation  

Impact  Sustainability  

To ensure that staff leading  

PE lessons, or groups within 

PE lessons, have the 

confidence and skills to 

enable students to engage 

positively with a range of 

sports.  

PE Lead to plan the curriculum, and 

guide and instruct support staff in 

leading sports beyond football, such 

as tag rugby, cricket, rounders and 

badminton.  

Within lesson 

times  

  

Staff able to offer number of 

different sports offered within the  

same lesson, to maximise 

engagement.  

New PE lead from September 

2022 to receive support and 

advice from Lead Teacher, and top 

observe good practice in other 

schools.  

*Not full costs, but jointly funded from other sources, such as Pupil Premium  

  

Evaluation and Plan for 2023-24   

   

Sports and PE Premium is allocated based on the number of eligible students on roll at a single point in the preceding academic year, namely the January 

census. Due to the high turnover of students, which is an intrinsic part of the work of an AP Academy, this does not reflect the number of eligible students on 

roll in the course of the ensuing academic year. This is compounded by the fact that many of our students are dual registered, so the PE and Sports Premium 

will be allocated to their mainstream school rather than Chalk Hill. The complex way in which mainstream schools receive this Premium makes it difficult for 

us to claim back an agreed sum for dual registered students.  

   



Once funding has been secured we plan to use it to support the activities outlined above that were planned, went ahead successfully, and will be repeated in 

2023-24, as well as extending plans as indicated in the sustainability column above.  

  

  


